MINUTES OF THE GRAND ISLE INDEPENDENT 

LEVEE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS REGULAR MEETING

WEDNESDAY, JANUARY 13, 2016
11:00 A.M.

The Grand Isle Independent Levee District met on Wednesday, January 13, 2016, at 
11:00 a.m. in a regular meeting at the Grand Isle Multiplex Center with the following commissioners:

Present:  3 Commissioners – David Camardelle, Kelly Besson, Sr., and Arthur Bellanger 

Absent:  0
President Camardelle called the meeting to order and then led with the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a prayer.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger and unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the meeting held on December 8, 2015 as read.

Mr. Laine Landry was recognized and stated that the Hurricane Hole is looking at installing rock breakwaters. President Camardelle stated the levee board has permits to install rock breakwaters on the north side of Grand Isle and can meet with our engineers and look at our design. The Hurricane Hole might be able to use our design and permits to install more breakwaters. 

President Camardelle gave the following report on levee board projects:  1. The Fifi Island Rock and Restoration Project – Phase I is complete. Additional money will be needed to level the rock breakwaters on the north side of this project. 2.  The levee board has the permit to complete the original segmented rock breakwaters on the north side of Grand Isle.

A motion was made by Commissioner Bellanger, seconded by Commissioner Besson and unanimously agreed to approve the expenses associated with operating the levee board.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger and unanimously agreed to approve the construction of a pier, wharf and boat shed for Brad Pregeant on the bayside of Grand Isle.
A joint motion was made by the board of commissioners of the levee district to grant final acceptance to Bertucci Contracting Company for the Fifi Island Rock and Restoration Project – Phase 1.
President Camardelle stated that the BP Oil Spill is still affecting the beach. Oil is washing up daily on the beach and other levee districts along the Mississippi River are dealing with the high water issues.
A joint motion was made by the board of commissioners to approve 2 loads of Clay mud from GIS to install flood gate on the levee between Orange and Iris Lane. This will help with tidal conditions and with Santiny Lane Pump Station. The town will install the flood gate.
President Camardelle will meet with Senator Scalise later this month in New Orleans. Mr. Camardelle will be going to Washington later this month and meet with the Louisiana Delegation in Washington to help with getting money to build more breakwaters.

President Camardelle congratulated the newly elected state officials – Governor Edwards, Lt. Governor Nungesser, Senator Alario and Representative Gisclair and look forward to working with them on future projects to continue our fight to save the island. He also congratulated Johnny Bradberry for his appointment to CPRA and looks forward to showing Mr. Bradberry the projects for Grand Isle.
A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger and unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 11:42 p.m.
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